
Maunby, Newby Wiske and South Otterington Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council ANNUAL Meeting held at 7.00pm on Wednesday 22nd May 2024 at South Otterington Village Hall, South Otterington, Northallerton, North Yorkshire DL7 9HG 

Present: Councillors: E. Branson-Burke (Chairman), C. Cook (Vice Chairman), M. Stokes, H. Ellis, K. Murray and North Yorkshire Councillor A. Wilkinson.

Clerk: D. Robson-Booth. Five Members of the public

PGL Representative: Ross Hocking
	Item
	Parish Council Annual Minutes
	Action                                       

	1.

2.

3. 

4.
	Appointment of Officers

a. Chairman

H. Ellis and C. Cook nominated E. Branson-Burke and he accepted the role as Chairman.

b. Vice Chairman

C. Cook accepted the role of Vice Chairman and was nominated by E. Branson-Burke and M. Stokes. 

Apologies C. Newton, D. Gillson and S. Bennett. All apologies were approved.
Chairman’s Report

Chairman’s Report 2023/2024

We started the year with a healthier number of representatives for our respective Parish council wards than the previous year, but still with vacancies.

Building on this we were able to co-opt and welcome, first Howard Ellis as a replacement representative for Martin Harlands South Otterington ward position, then Ken Murray as a new representative for Maunby.  Full House for a while.

Sadly, had to accept Jo Cookes resignation as a Newby Wiske representative to further her personal development.  A sad loss but I wish her well in her and thank her for her selfless service to the community.

Despite concerted efforts we are still looking for a replacement and are currently able after advertisement to co-opt a Newby Wiske representative.  Anyone interested should in the first instance contact the Parish Clerk Debbie Robson-Booth.

Planning applications, changes/removal and allegations of breach of conditions have been at the forefront of Parish Council business this year.

Work is in progress with PGL to create a better environment for the Newby Wiske residents a recent meeting at Northallerton with the head of North Yorkshire Planning was well attended to air problems which are currently under review.

The Peggys field development has started the footpath has been closed temporarily to enable initial groundworks, Conditions of the full planning order are still to be met with regard to drainage and a permanent footpath diversion request is currently under review. 

Harlands Field outline planning permission was granted, and the property is shown as having been sold so we await FPP with full details.

Parvins Field Stage 2 also has OPP for a further 3 properties with opening onto the main highway after an appeal process, again we await FPP for details.

FPP has also been granted for 2 properties on The Avenue opposite the School.

OPP for 14 properties on Parlours site is still being addressed the latest information on the portal was a report from Environmental Health with regards to potential Industrial contamination.  

Numerous other applications relating to TPO’s, Extensions etc.

To cap it all a change of use of agricultural land at Otterington Park Caravan site for a further 60 caravans was submitted.  Objections and reports were submitted and today this application has been withdrawn.

Initial stages of the New North Yorkshire Plan have begun so we shall have to ensure we participate fully in any and all published information/questionnaires to give us an input in what happens to our wards in the future.

Having had quotes for the renovation of Newby Wiske Pump we eagerly await commencement of same, likewise refurbishment of all of our village benches.

I am pleased to say we were able to refrain from increasing the precept again this year and see from Debbie's financial report that we are almost at break even with our finances, with a healthy balance to enable further community investment.

It has been nice to see that PGL have taken an active role by regularly attending the Parish Council Meetings to give notice of upcoming attendance and the centre, answer any questions and advise of actions already taken.

  

Heartfelt thanks to:

Debbie Robson-Booth our Clerk for everything you do to ensure things run as smoothly as possible.

Our Vice Chairman Chris Cook, my fellow Councillors Sarah Bennett, Jo Cook (resigned but not forgotten), Howard Ellis, David Gillson, Ken Murray, Celia Newton, Mark Stokes for your full and unequivocal support throughout the year.  

Our very own Executive Councillor Annabel Wilkinson has been very visible, approachable and given much appreciated support throughout the year.
Keith Bowe and Iain Glover for your behind-the-scenes involvement.

Eric Branson-Burke
Financial Report 

Financial Report 

1st April 2023 – 31st March 2024

Bank Balance 1st April 2023 - £15,016.27
Bank Balance 28th March 2024 - £15,627.73 (including £3,867.10 Infrastructure Levy)

Total Income for 2023/2024 – £7303.45

· Precept £6,800

· Way leave £3.45

· Grant £500

Total Expenses for 2023/2024 - £6743.19

The largest expenses,

· Grass cutting

· Clerk’s salary and expenses

· £500 contribution to the village hall for the King’s Coronation celebrations last May.

Grants

We have received a £500 grant from the Locality Budget towards repairing the Newby Wiske water pump which we haven’t had done yet.  The total cost is quoted at £1690 and we are waiting for the joiner to start work.

Precept

The Parish Council decided to set the precept at the same amount of £6,800

VAT

I have reclaimed the VAT for the period 11th April 2022 – 7th Feb 2024 and £2,164.23 was paid into the bank account.

A report of the Infrastructure Levy expenditure was also represented to the Parish Council. 
Chairman Signature………………………………. Date………………………..
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